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To: Alpizar, Marla
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Vote
Date: Tuesday, November 12, 2024 3:19:35 PM
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[ THIS MESSAGE COMES FROM AN EXTERNAL EMAIL - USE CAUTION WHEN
REPLYING AND OPENING LINKS OR ATTACHMENTS ]

Dear Marla, Lana, Mark, Liana, et al.
This is to notify you that today (November 12th, 2024) the GSAF membership ratified (voted
“yes”) to accept the tentative CBA which we negotiated these past months. 
Therefore, we look forward to the City Commission’s consideration of the CBA and,
hopefully, its acceptance of it, at the upcoming November meeting.
“Congratulations” to the two bargaining teams.
Don
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